URSUS Library Directors Council
Bangor Public Library, Board Room

Wednesday, September 24, 2008

Present:
Tom Abbott; Donna Bancroft; Greg Curtis; James Jackson Sanborn; Angelynn King; Leslie Kelly; Barbara McDade; Linda Lord; Gary Nichols; David Nutty; Frank Roberts; Joyce Rumery; Jonathan Williams 
Absent:     John Barden; Chris Knott

1.

Jim Breece opened the discussion by referencing the Agenda for Action, the two items he specifically mentioned were student success and financial sustainability. (http://www.maine.edu/pdf/AgendaforAction.pdf)
He asked that we respond to a couple of questions during lunch: one for Gary – what missed opportunities were there for this group over his career and for us all - if we were to design a new library on a college campus what would it look like.

Jim wanted to not just hear from us, but to give us direction to think about ways to increase our resources or to help manage costs.  He wanted us to think about gutsy moves that would take us further and by working together determine if there are efficiencies or consolidations we may be able to employ. 

During the morning we were able to address most of the items we had included in our talking points.
· Jim asked that we look at other options for delivery, costs are increasing and there may be other solutions.

· He asked that we look at models of in sourcing, one university providing a service for all of the others – Vermont College as an example (http://www.vtcolleges.org/)

· There was a suggestion to look to New Hampshire and Vermont as collaborative partners.  Plus New Brunswick.  Maybe look for a grant to do this – he mentioned the Davis Family Foundation. (http://www.davisfoundations.org/site/family.asp)

We discussed that although there are monies for databases we are in an attrition model – each year we have to cut and we have no ability to add resources that are requested.

Jim also mentioned the Governor’s Council on Maine’s Quality of Place (http://www.maine.gov/spo/specialprojects/qualityofplace/index.htm) and the Aspirations Program (http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/ocfs/cw/cf3p5.htm)
2.

This was Gary Nichol’s last meeting with the URSUS group.  We expressed our thanks to him for the help and assistance he has provided over the years.  The following was signed by all present:
URSUS Library Directors’ Council

September 24, 2008

The URSUS Library directors recognize and thank Gary Nichols for his many years of service and commitment to all libraries in the State of Maine and give him our best wishes on his retirement as Maine State Librarian.  

We appreciate and are grateful for your contributions to this consortium as well as your untiring dedication in support of all libraries in the State.  We have benefitted greatly from your knowledge, expertise, and collaboration in all of our projects and plans.  We will miss your insight, energy, and guidance, but we know that our continuing work will be on the foundation you helped to build.

We wish you health and happiness in your retirement.  

3.

During the last hour of our meeting we decided to work on investigating other collaborative partners.  
BOT report – David, James, and Joyce were asked to forward their notes to the group.
MIN report – James reported on his work during the past month.  
URSUS Manager’s Report – Jonathan’s report is at the end of these notes.
Next Meeting:


November 21, 2008 at Bangor Public Library Board Room

Report of URSUS System Manager to URSUS Directors

September 24, 2008

Submitted by Jonathan Williams

1. Online Support System – The online support desk program that was installed this summer is now in use among all Maine InfoNet libraries.  We continue to receive a number of support calls through other channels, but we probably receive the bulk of our support requests through the online system, especially for routine requests.  I will be asking for feedback about the system at the committee meetings for cataloging and circulation this fall.

2. Social Security Numbers – Now that the fall semester is started, we are receiving all of our patron records from MaineStreet, which allows us to remove patron Social Security Numbers.  Many patron records already exclude the SSN, but most patron records still have them.  Circulation staff have noted that removing the SSN from the record makes it more difficult to create a match point for those records they need to key in, as students do not often know their PeopleSoft numbers.  However, we need to remove SSNs from records as soon as possible.

Because a few campuses using USMs OneCard still need to have SSNs in their records for a few more weeks, I will be removing SSNs from patron records on a campus by campus basis starting tomorrow with UMF.  I will contact your circulation department heads individually before removing this field from your campus’s records.

3. Barcode Prelinking – The prelinking of barcodes from USM, UMA, and UMM continues as before, but we also did UM for the first time this semester.  This allowed us to discover a problem with the way the barcodes were assigned in which one barcode was assigned to multiple patrons.  It appears that this problem is only occurring among UM patrons, and only those who have a MaineCard.  However, it is a reminder that it is a good practice to double-check when entering a new barcode that the barcode is not already in use by another patron. 

4. Indexes and Databases –The Cataloging Standards committee has formed a subcommittee to look at the records in the I&D system to make sure that the way subject headings are assigned make sense in a multi-library environment.  They will be reporting to the Cataloging Standards committee this week.


With the help of Sofia Birden at UMFK, Tim and I discovered a problem that caused some of the Genre headings attached to online databases in the I&D database to be deleted.  This problem was resolved.

5.  Problems with output vouchers to MaineStreet – I have been working with Vaughan Gagne over the past few weeks to resolve some problems with the voucher interface between URSUS and MaineStreet, after she noticed a few instances of vouchers that were not paid and double payments.  This problem affected only UMM, UMPI, UMF, and UMFK.  I believe the problem is fixed going forward, and those responsible for invoicing at each affected institution have been notified and advised of the necessary fix.

